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September Guild Meeting 

September 14th, 2022  
Doors open at 6:00pm—starting at 6:30pm 

 

mailto:dlmallen190@gmail.com
mailto:lyndareynolds@cox.net
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CHAIRPERSONS 
  
BLOCK OF THE MONTH 
Robyn Phelps 
CHALLENGES 
Laurel Maloney 
CUDDLE QUILT 
Pat Doege  
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Burma Dunn  
50-50 
Jean Armer  
FAT QUARTER RAFFLE 
Janice Lambert  
HISTORIAN 
Susan Jaco  
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Joette Fredricksen  
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Jeri Nolfi-Brown  
MEMBERSHIP 
Janice Lambert  
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Carol Adair  
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Laurel Maloney  
Kathy Cadwell   
REFRESHMENTS 
Melody Cernitz  
RETREAT 
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WEB SITE 
Gloria Sawyers  
TICKET SALES 
Susan Allers  

Guild Reminders/Updates 

Wednesday Quilt Classes 
Bayview Orthodox Presbyterian Church 

505 East Naples St,  
Chula Vista, 91911 

 
Every Wednesday starting  

June 22, 2022 
9 -12 noon 

  
Open enrollment: $5 per class 

Contact: Shirley McGuire  smcguire6@cox.net 

Treasurer’s Report 

 

REMEMBER TO BRING 
 Name Tag 
 DUES 
 Guest/New Member 
 $ for Block of the Month 
 $ for 50/50 drawing  
 Fat Quarter– Halloween 
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July Program Pictures:  Sue Bouchard 
Sue Bouchard has been quilting since she was 12 and sewing since she was 4.  She began quilt-
ing before rotary cutters and self healing mats! Sue spent over 25 years at Quilt in a Day.  She 
loves making and designing modern quilts. Her passion is teaching and inspiring others on 
their creative journey!  It was a very enjoyable presentation. Pictures taken by Susan Bellis. 
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I hope you all are working on your pieced background. I have the next challenge prepared 
for September. Looking forward to seeing everyone.   

I have asked my friend Marty Ornish to be our guest judge, prices will be awarded! This 
means you need to finish, be creative and follow each months challenge. 

Robyn Phelps 

 
 I look forward to seeing you for our next guild meeting September 14th, 2022.  I 
have something for all of us to do.  Those of you who like to sew by hand can add the 
labels and tie the quilts.  Those who like to use their machines, please bring them.   
 We have 30 or more tops to turn into quilts.  I just got a shipment of batting; it is 
the cotton batting not the  fluffy batting.   
 I am sure it will be a productive and fun evening.  For those who are new to the 
process of creating the quilt "sandwich", it will be an opportunity to learn. I 
  have all the usual supplies, but bring your scissors with your name on them.  We 
are always saying, “where are the scissors”?   
 See you soon.   
 Pat Doege  619 410 2734—if you have any questions or concerns.  

September Program: Charity Sew-In 

Block of the Month Challenge—Robyn Phelps 

Don’t  forget Meals on Wheels have requested placemats (17 x13) and pot holders for their 
recipients'.  I was at the Friendship Quilt Guild’s quilt show on the 4th of July, and they were 
using scraps to make log cabin placemats. Making placemats is a great way to use up scraps 
and they are the perfect size for practicing free motion quilting skills too!   
 
Jan Mellinger has asked for pet beds.   
Here is tutorial from the Missouri Star Quilt company https://youtu.be/amP0tC8d3cc 
 
Lots of opportunities to get that stash down. 
 
-Pat Doege 

Cuddle Quilt Report 

https://youtu.be/amP0tC8d3cc
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Welcome to our new guild members  
 
 We are so pleased to welcome four members to the Chula Vista Quilters Guild, 
Candy Scott, Linda Canon, Sylvia Jacintho and Cynthia Munennich.  
 
 Candy has been quilting since the 70’s and considers herself a traditional quilter 
and admires the Baltimore Album quilts. She loves reading about quilting, seeing quilts 
and has attended many of our local shows. She was invited to join our guild by Sharon 
Kirkwood and Lynda Reynolds. She also enjoys using her embroidery machine and took 
Laurel’s English paper piecing workshop to enhance her skills of EPP. Welcome, Candy!  
 
 Linda is a former member of our guild and is happy to return to enjoy the cama-
raderie of the group. She likes piecing, appliqué and embroidery. We are so happy to 
have her back with us. Welcome back, Linda!  
 
 Sylvia is also a former member who has been quilting for 41 years. She has taken 
piecing and appliqué classes and enjoys doing both, as well as hand embroidery. She 
helps her daughter, Vanessa, with childcare for her granddaughter. She has been a 
long arm quilter since 2006 and you can contact her if you need her services. We are 
very happy that you have rejoined our guild. Welcome back, Sylvia!  
 
 Cynthia was invited to our guild by her friend, Shirley Fenner. She learned to 
make a sampler quilt thru the computer. She likes sewing bags, wallets and clothes and 
crocheting. She wants to learn more quilting techniques by participating in guild clas-
ses, lectures and workshops. Welcome, Cynthia!  
 
Jerilyn 

New Guild Members 
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Check out our Library 
DID YOU KNOW. . . that the CVQG has a library? 
 
Yes, we have a library and it is growing! Each month I will highlight some aspect of the library. 
 
 This month will be the author, Eleanor Burns. We have a number of books by Eleanor 
Burns. Eleanor is a master quilter and former TV series host of the “Quilt in a Day” series which 
aired in 1994 on PBS for 6 seasons. Growing up Eleanor was dyslexic and taught herself to sew 
at a young age. She developed an extraordinary ability to make difficult things simple and she 
enjoyed teaching others. Over 30 years ago Eleanor introduced her first Quilt in a Day book. 
Even though Quilt in a Day is over 30 years old it is very contemporary today. 
 
The books we have in our library are: 

• Applique in a Day & Night (2) 
• Pioneer Sampler Quick Trip Quilts 
• Quilt Block Party Quilters’ Almanac 
• Tulip Quilt Victory Quilts 

 

There is a Quilt in a Day retail store in San Marcos at 1955 Diamond Street. 
It’s easy to check out a book. Look for the pocket at the front of the book. There should be a 
3x5 card in the pocket with the name of the book and a line to put your name, date you check 
it out and your phone number. Leave the 3x5 card for me to file and enjoy the book. 
Happy Quilting!  Joette 
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Wednesday AM Quilting Class 
Members sharing their latest in progress or finished projects. 
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Wed AM Quilting Class and Sew & Tell 
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Quilt and pillowcases made for my grand-
daughter Sarah’s graduation from Oregon 
State  

Wed AM Quilting Class and Sew & Tell 
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Retreat News 
We are two months out! Please make sure to get your final payment to me by Sept 15 so I can finalize 
headcount with the Retreat Center. Once I do, there are no refunds so if something happens try to find 
a substitute to take your place. Hooray! 
If you need to know your balance due, give me a shout.  ~ Melody 619-370-7775.  
Don’t forget: 

 2 new spools of thread if you want to play Quilter’s Bingo (at least 250 yds each) 

 3 fat quarters if you want to play Left, Right Center (animal theme) 

 Your Mystery Quilt fabric (Bette Runnels sent out instructions for cutting last month) 

 Your Fat Quarter Challenge (Nancy picked a great one this year!) 

 
Driving directions to the retreat center and a list of quilt shops. 
To Viña de Lestonnac Retreat Center—39300 De Portola Rd., Temecula, CA 92591  
(541) 302-5571 x222 
 Take I-15 North to Hwy 79 (Temecula Parkway) in Temecula. Exit on ramp and turn right. Go about 

5.1 miles to Anza Rd. and turn left.  

 You will pass Home Depot and Wal-Mart before Anza Rd. At the next stop sign, (a short ways,) turn 
right on De Portola Rd. You will pass horse ranches and vineyards.  

 About 4.2 miles on the left you will see Viña de Lestonnac. It is the very next left after the Danza del 
Sol Winery. You will see the bright blue roofs of the various buildings.  

 Make a left into the entrance, which is a long driveway and follow this road to the bottom of the hill 
to the dorm rooms, (two story buildings) where you will find ample parking.  

 Farther down are the classrooms and parking. Go here first to unload sewing supplies. Dorm rooms 
will be ready after 10:00am. 

List of quilt and fabric shops 

1. Temecula Quilt Co. 951-302-1469 33353 Temecula Parkway (Hwy. 79), Ste. 103. Hours: M-Sat 10am 
to 5pm, closed Sunday. Exit Temecula Parkway (formerly Hwy 79), turn right and go 3.8 miles to But-
terfield Stage Rd., go left into Butterfield Ranch Shopping Center 

2. Jo-Anns Superstore 951-296-1370 40462 Winchester Rd. at the corner of Margarita Rd. Call for 
hours. Winchester Rd., is north of Hwy. 79 

3. Wool Lady 951-699-2900 28690 Old Town Front St. #310, Temecula— Call for hours 

4. Hobby Lobby 951-296-0048 26443 Ynez Rd., Temecula. 9 am to 8 pm Mon.-Sat., Closed Sunday. Go 
to I-15, go north to Winchester Rd., go right (east) and then turn right on Ynez Rd. It’s between Win-
chester and Overland Dr. on your right near freeway. 

5. Needle in a Fabric Stash 951-586-8274 43049 Margarita Rd. A102, Temecula. Call to check on hours. 
Exit Temecula Parkway (formerly Hwy 79), turn right and go about 2 miles and turn left onto Marga-
rita Rd. Go past Santiago. It is before Pauba Rd. 
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The Traveling Quilter ~ Kathy Cadwell 
      I attended the Garden Quilt Show sponsored by the Iowa Quilt Guild at Reiman Gardens on Saturday, 26 
August. The Gardens are located on the grounds of Iowa State University in Ames, Iowa and are very extensive, 
including an enclosed butterfly garden, Children's Garden and extensive landscaped grounds with statues and 
water features. It's home to the world's largest concrete garden gnome, Elwood (see picture). They were also 
holding a special exhibit of sculptures, all made totally from recycled items. 
  If you look closely at the edges of the eagle's wings, you will see spatulas, knives, spoons and an array of 
kitchen gadgets. The dragonfly's wings are ironing boards and his legs are constructed of the bottom supports 
for the boards! 
 It was a small quilt show but included a range of styles and techniques. My favorite was "Plaid Cats in my 
Garden" by Judy Reynolds. I immediately thought of Laurel as each cat was individually shaded with crayons and 
hand embroidered. It was really stunning. I've included a close up picture of one of the squares so you can see 
the details. 
     The next picture is from a row quilt featuring "Persian Embroidery" that the quilter said in her description 
was popular in the 17th century. It looked like some type of fussy cut applique but I could not see any stitches 
attaching it. Have any of you heard of this technique? Several of the quilt descriptions said the makers had found 
completed squares at garage sales, antique shops or vintage stores. Just a heads up to keep our eyes open!   
   The rest of the pictures are quilts that caught my eye that I thought you might enjoy and a few of the gar-
dens. Note the navy blue whole cloth quilt. It was tie dyed with a shibori technique. She then outlined each area 
with sashiko embroidery and had it custom quilted. The maker said it was a table cloth she bought in China years 
ago on a hot and muggy day. By the time she got back to her hotel, she was covered with the dye! She certainly 
turned it into a beautifully quilted work of art. 
     Hope you all enjoy reading about this show and that the pictures turn out well. I'll be back in September 
and look forward to seeing you all. -Kathy Cadwell 
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The Traveling Quilter ~ Kathy Cadwell 
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Upcoming Events & Workshops 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
For more information go to https://www.coastalquilters.org/ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
For more information go to: https://www.bigbearlakequiltersguild.com/ 

ROAD TO CALIFORNIA  
Quilter’s Conference & Showcase 

 
See what classes will be scheduled for the Road To California Show  

in January 2023!   
Check them out here:  

https://online.roadtocalifornia.com/  
And  

https://online.roadtocalifornia.com/classesroad.php?day=0 

https://www.coastalquilters.org/
https://www.bigbearlakequiltersguild.com/
https://online.roadtocalifornia.com/
https://online.roadtocalifornia.com/classesroad.php?day=0
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WEDNESDAY QUILT CLASSES 
 

Bayview Orthodox Presbyterian Church 
505 East Naples St,  
Chula Vista, 91911 

 
Every Wednesday starting June 22, 2022 

9 -12 noon 
 

Open enrollment: $5 per class 
Come share what you’re working on and learn new 

patterns and techniques! 
 

Contact: Shirley McGuire  smcguire6@cox.net 
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The Guild meets the Second Wednesday 

of each month 

 at: 

Community Congregational Church Meeting 

Room 

276 ‘F’ St. 

Chula Vista, CA 91910 

 

(Enter at the back near the intersection of 

Church and Center Streets) 

Social Starts at 6:00 pm 

Meeting begins at 6:30 pm 

Program begins at 7:00 pm 

Chula Vista Quilters Guild 
CELEBRATING OUR 38th YEAR 
  
 
P.O. Box 120897  
Chula Vista, CA 91912 
 
 
www.chulavistaquiltersguild.com 
www.instagram.com/chulavistaquilters/ 
info@chulavistaquiltersguild.com 
 
 
Facebook pages: 

 

UPCOMING BOARD  
MEETING 

 

TBD 
All Members are welcome 

 

REMEMBER TO BRING 
 Name Tag 
 DUES 
 Guest/New Member 
 $ for Block of the Month 
 $ for 50/50 drawing  
 Fat Quarter– Halloween 
 

 

mailto:info@chulavistaquiltersguild.com

